Community Preservation Committee

July 12, 2010

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mr. Bulman, Mr. Limbacher, Mr. Roberts, Mr. Scott, Mr. Trafton, Mr. Wood

OTHERS PRESENT:  Mr. Bucca

I  Call to Order 7:02 PM

II MOTION by Mr. Limbacher, SECOND by Mr. Scott and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED 6-0 to accept the agenda as submitted.

III New Business – Mr. Bulman welcomed Mr. Roberts on behalf of the committee.  At this point there is no new appointment as liaison from the Historical Commission although it is expected to be Mr. Harvey Gates.  There was no representation from the Recreation Commission.  Mr. Lane has expressed his desire to retain that position, for the record, Mr. Bulman did oppose his reappointment on the basis of his attendance record.

It was decided that because the liaison from Selectmen does not attend the CPC meetings on a regular basis, the Selectmen’s administrative assistant will be copied on much of the correspondence having to do with applications.  This will allow the Selectmen to be more up to date on CPC activities so in February when then need to make their recommendations on CPC applications they will be more informed.  The Town Administrator will also be copied on applications and they will be posted on the web site as well.

Election of Officers; MOTION by Mr. Wood, SECOND by Mr. Scott and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED 6-0 to nominate Mr. Bulman as Chairman.  MOTION by Mr. Bulman, SECOND by Mr. Limbacher and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED 6-0 to nominate Mr. Roberts as Vice-Chairman.  Mr. Bulman noted that one of the reasons he nominated Mr. Roberts for this position is because of his past membership on the Advisory Board and his work as the liaison from the Advisory Board to the CPC.  MOTION by Mr. Bulman, SECOND by Mr. Trafton and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED 6-0 nominate Mr. Scott as Secretary.  MOTION by Bulman, SECOND by Mr. Scott and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED 6-0 to nominate Mr. Wood as Website Coordinator.    

The following meeting schedule was agreed to.  Ms. Crowell will check with the Conservation Commission for any scheduling conflicts and with the GAR Hall scheduling secretary before posting the schedule on the website and forwarding it to all CPC members, the Board of Selectmen and Recreation Commission.  August 9, September 13, October 13, November 8 and 22, December 13 and 20, January 10 and 24.  The meeting of January 24 will be the vote on all applications.  Then the process of going before the Advisory Committee and the Board of Selectmen will begin.

The deadline for all applications was set as November 1, 2010.  Mr. Bulman asked the members to look over the applications for any misprints, errors, omissions and make any suggestions for additions.  For instance, the Selectmen seem to ask for assessed value on properties so perhaps that should be added to the application.  All suggestions should be forward to Mr. Roberts who will coordinate the effort.   

Old Business – Signage on CPC funded projects.  Mr. Scott was looking for clarification on the language to be used on the signs.  It was suggested that the signs would read “CPC funds used for this project”.  There was discussion as to where the signs should be placed on the properties in the west end, the Driftway Trail and the Marine Park.  The members initially agreed, subject to review of proofs, to use the logo currently used   with the anchors in each corner of the sign.

Mr. Bucca asked the committee if there could be a map placed at the Appleton Property as well as a sign.  He suggested some sort of a kiosk that would be informative for the public, a map that showed how the properties have connectivity.  Mr. Bucca also suggested an educational narrative be included; how the property was purchase, why it was purchased, what it is going to be used for, how it fits in with the First Herring Brook watershed, etc.  He mentioned the kiosk at Jacobs Pond parking lot as a good example of the kind of kiosk he is talking about.  Mr. Scott will investigate it.

Mr. Bucca also inquired about the status of the application he submitted for the purchase of land from Mr. Livingstone.  Ms. Crowell stated that the application had been received and time stamped in but it had not yet been distributed because the new members to the CPC had not been appointed.  The application will be scanned and distributed to the members; hard copies will be handed out the next meeting.  The application will be scheduled for a hearing and Mr. Bucca will be notified of that date.

Girls Softball Field – There is no update at this time.  Mr. Wood reported that as of 10 days ago the Conservation Commission still had not received an application for the project.  Mr. Scott would like the Recreation Commission to give the CPC an update on the girl’s softball field and he suggested that a letter be sent to the Recreation Commission stating if an application isn’t filed within two weeks the CPC will vote to rescind the funding.  

MOTION by Mr. Limbacher, SECOND by Mr. Bulman and UNANIMOUSLY VOTED 6-0 to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM

Respectfully Submitted

Karen S. Crowell 

